

The JHPS newsletter

Friday 9th October 2020

The Jenny Hammond
Primary School

Roll of Honour

The following children were chosen by their teachers in our **ZOOM** weekly assemblies for showing a great **Growth Mindset** and having a **'Brilliant Brain!'**

Conker: Dylan, Che, Clem & Rafi

Acorn: Alys, Aoife, Kian & Haize-Harlem

Sequoia: Isobel, Stuart, Beatrice & Yusuf

Holly: Wilfred, Rafaz, Aizah & Thomas

Rowan: Theo, Jahzarah, Emmeline &

Morven

Willow: Alvin, Barbara, Emilia & Georgi

Juniper: Ronnie, Jada, Shaye & David

Aspen: Sophia, Arthur, Beatrice & Sammi

Lilac: Ariyan, CJ, Annalise & Victoria

Maple: Stanley, Dharshan, Victoria &

Muhammad

Cedar: Oliver, Mantas, Nikola & Saarah

Sycamore: Maisie, Paulo & the whole class for some amazing work this week.

Chestnut: Omar, Albert, Leondre & Mario

If your child is named please ask them to show you their certificate and explain why they were chosen this week.

STAR ATTENDANCE FOR LAST FORTNIGHT GOES TO:

Willow with a brilliant 99%

The school's attendance target is 97%

The team points have been counted and the winners over the last 2 weeks are:

Pankhurst with 752 & Seacole with 603 points

Celebrating children's achievements is supported by article 29 of the UNCRC.

IMPORTANT DATES

'Wear Red Day'

In support of Show racism the Red Card Friday 16th October

Children can come to school in non-uniform wearing red, they can even have red hair if they're allowed!!!

Half term: Monday 26th - Friday 30th October

Flu Spray – Reception to Year 6

Monday 2nd November

You will receive a form to complete if you would like your child to have the flu nasal spray administered by the School Nurse team. It will not be given to any child where we don't have consent.

Children break up for Christmas: Friday 18th December at 2.30 pm

Children return to school Tuesday 5th January 2021

Visits are supported by Articles 31 (leisure, play and culture) and 15 (freedom of association).



During Black History Month each class is studying a Black artist or illustrator and will be recreating one of their pieces of work on canvas.

Here are the names of the artists and illustrators if you would like to look at their work.

Conker: Vashti Harrison
Acorn: Vashti Harrison
Sequoia; Shane Evans
Holly: Andrea Pippins
Willow: Ashley Evans
Rowan: Ashley Bryon
Aspen: Lubdina Himid
Juniper: Uzo Egonu
Maple: Jean Michel Basquiat
Lilac: Jean Michel Basquiat

Sycamore: Chris Ofili Chestnut: Frank Bowling

Book Fair!

We are having a Book Fair, but not as we know it!

We have emailed you today by Parentmail a leaflet of all books that are available to buy through our Virtual Book Fair. You also have an Order Form that has been sent home with your child which needs to be returned to school by **Wednesday 21st October 2020** if you would like to buy any of the books. The list of books can also be found on your class pages on our website.

Change of times to the start and end of the school day from Monday 12th October.

Conker: 8.50am – 3.15pm, Reception Gate Acorn: 9.05am – 3.30pm, Reception Gate Year 1: 8.50am – 3.15pm, Elsham Road Year 2: 8.50am – 3.15pm, Worsley Road Year 3: 9.05am – 3.30pm, Elsham Road Year 4: 9.05am – 3.30pm, Worsley Road Year 5: 9.15am to 3.40pm, Worsley Road Year 6: 9.15am – 3.40pm, Elsham Road



Continuing our celebrations of Black History
Month we have arranged online zoom workshops
for our children with the company Eastside
looking at Black History Heroes and the story of
Anansi.

We also have an exhibition of work in our hall titled

'Black History Month with textiles.'

Local artist Gillian Lawrence works at RAGWORKS using recycled cloth to make wall-hangings. "People of Colour" hanging at JHPS celebrates six celebrities from the now and the past through shapes and colourful textures. Bob Marley jump-dances as our local singer Neech sings."

Year 6 Secondary School Application

Please do not forget to apply for your child's Secondary school place. You can make your application any time before the 31st October 2020 using the online form on the Council website and at www.eadmissions.org.uk.

Rudolph Cards

Last week we sent home some information about a fundraiser that we were doing for the school and there has been a bit of confusion as to whether your child should do the drawing at home or at school. On the piece of paper with the order form on it there is space to the right for your child to do their picture at home. This should be returned to school by the 19th October ticking the products that you would like to order with your child's design on it. We will then put the payment on Parentpay and return the form to the company so that they can produce your order. If you need a new order form please let your class teacher know.

Harvest

Thank you to those that have already donated food and toiletries in support of our Harvest Festival. We would be grateful for any donations of tins of food or dried food such as pasta and rice and toiletries such as shampoo, deodorant etc.

Once again this year we would like to donate to our own vulnerable families within our school community. Please hand your donations to your class teacher. Thank You.



Notice Board!

• PE Kits

Can I remind you that PE kits should only be in school colours and the T-shirts should be plain white with no logos or illustrations on them. Tracksuit bottoms, leggings or shorts should be in blue.

• Individual & Sibling School Photo

Today was the last day for you to order your child's photo through the school however you can still order them online.

School Streets

Parents are now starting to be issued with fines for driving down Worsley Road, Elsham Road and part of Cary Road during our School Streets road closure times. You cannot drive down between 8.30am and 9.30am and 3pm and 4pm.

0 2

We will be celebrating these important dates and significant people in school. You may wish to do some follow-up work with your child at home.

OCTOBER

- Black History Month
- Harvest
- World Mental Health Day
- World Teacher Day
- National Curry Week in support of Action Against Hunger

